
NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2022, AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

OCTOBER 13, 2022 
Vice-Chair Lisa Rehm called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were: Tammy Laverty, Harry Menta, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa.  Excused: Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Linda Quinn, Stephen Quinn.  Absent:  Gloria Rivera.  Cynthia Rasmussen was invited as a guest.
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Tammy Laverty and seconded by Harry Menta to approve the September 13, 2022, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#50593 – $1,037.03 – This & That Hardware – 4 dozen gloves & safety goggles, first aid kit to clean Nature Preserve

PO#49879 – $   981.90 – Linda Rohleder – landscape restoration consultation for Nature Preserve
Correspondence:
· Email dated 10/2/22 from Christoph Hesterbrink Re: Overpeck area IV: Looking for Support

Tammy Laverty attended the meeting along with Leonia Environmental Commission and others.  The main point is to have conversations with the community.  It would be good for RP to get involved.  The County basically said it was old trees and they understand it had to be remediated and they went way too far.  The original plan called for a great lawn but many feel there is already a lawn, and this area should have a meadow.  Tammy thinks that maybe the EC should send a letter about their thoughts.  She thinks the EC should be polite and to the point without being demanding.
Leonia Shade Tree Commission feels they should plant as many trees as possible.  The County did mention it was “court ordered.”  Chair Steven Tanelli is the point man for the park.  Tammy feels Leonia should not go in by themselves.  She believes there will be more public meetings.  Since RP gave some of the land, it should have the right to have a one-on-one conversation about this.
· Email dated 10/5/22 from Green Team Re:  Certified as Sustainable Jersey Silver Again

Old Business:  
· Newsletter – think of articles for next newsletter – this should be a winter newsletter, maybe an article about the winter bird count, recycling were some suggestions as well as updates on the Nature Preserve
· Harry Menta wants to update the EC page on the Village website and is looking for new material to post.
New Business:

Facebook: Cynthia Rasmussen responded to the request for a volunteer to run the Facebook page.  She was invited to the meeting and talked with members about various things she could do with Facebook and how she could tag and link the Facebook page to other events and people.  One suggestion was to do a live interview with Steve Quinn about the nature preserve, maybe have some pictures to show the planting and progress being done as well.  The goal is to tag other groups to get more publicity from them.  There are lots of groups looking for free things to do on weekends so she can advertise the nature preserve and other EC events this way.  It would be great to link the EC page on the Village website with the Facebook page.   
· Boardwalk cleanup asap – Schifano Landscaping should complete cleanup by 10/21 (high school area should be done by this weekend)

· Late fall reseeding of the wildflower beds in Nature Preserve 

· first seeding to be done 10/22 & 10/23 - details to be emailed to members when Steve returns

· futures dates to be determined by SQ when he returns

.  
Still to be done for NP:
· EC to contact Bergen County Mosquito Commission regarding helicopter spraying of the Nature Preserve.

· Future programing ideas for Nature Preserve

· Exhibit ideas for 2 kiosks at Nature Preserve entrances

· Installing trail cameras in preserve

Newsletters:  Think of articles for the next newsletter, which will be distributed sometime in the winter.
Steve urges anyone who is interested to write an article on anything environmental related as it pertains to RP for the Village newsletter.  It would be great if members could have something ready for future newsletters.  
The next regular meeting will be November 8, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. in person at the lower level of the Civic Center.  This date might change since it is election day.  Tammy is a poll worker and will be unavailable on November 8.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Matt Graves and seconded by Harry Menta adjourning the meeting at 7:35 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Info for zoom meetings: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/75999621083?pwd=UlRpRXYxTU5tYUZCY0RSV0hab1J2QT09
Meeting ID: 759 9962 1083      Passcode: 3PsA19
2
2

